DRAFT  CAC Meeting Minutes

March 11, 2002

DRAFT  CITIZENS ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MEETING MINUTES

MARCH 11, 2002 – 9:00 A.M.

BOARD ROOM

CAC MEMBERS

PRESENT
Chair Bob Sanders; Norm Chase; Camille Lawrence; Hosea Wilson; Peter Rascoe; Russell Lay; and Susan Boncek




CAC MEMBERS

ABSENT
Patricia Moore; Richard Chance; and Gordon Munden






OTHERS PRESENT


Deputy Town Manager Rhonda Sommer; Planning Director Tim Wilson; Deputy Police Chief Wayne Byrum; and Town Clerk Carolyn Morris




CALL TO ORDER
Chair Bob Sanders called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.




APPROVAL OF

MINUTES


It was Committee consensus to approve the minutes from the February 11, 2002, meeting as presented.




REPORT ON

FESTIVAL OF

THANKSGIVING


Susan Boncek provided an update on the Festival of Thanksgiving:  the historic tour will be done for at least one more year; the Festival Committee would like the community appearance award given by the town incorporated into the Festival’s opening ceremony to bring more persons in from the local community; the Festival Committee would also like to showcase more children events to make the festival more meaningful for the residents of Nags Head.

Bob Sanders asked if the Festival mission statement had been revised; Ms. Boncek stated that the Festival Committee has finalized their mission statement – they are in the process of getting it typed.

ACTION:  Carolyn Morris is to provide a copy of the Festival’s mission statement to Committee members for the next CAC meeting (attached).

Norm Chase reminded Committee members to begin considerations for the Lightkeeper nominations.

ACTION:  Committee members are to provide their two (2) nominations for Lightkeeper to Carolyn Morris via mail, fax (252-441-0776), or by e-mail (morris@townofnagshead.net) within the next couple of weeks for final discussion at the April 2002, CAC meeting.






UPDATE ON TOWN

RECREATION SITE


Deputy Town Manager Rhonda Sommer reported that the town is approaching the deadline for the State PARTF Grant requirements; she is hoping the Board will make a decision soon concerning the grant funds.  The Board will consider returning the grant funds and selling the five (5) Nags Head Pond lots.  If the lots are sold, it is anticipated that the revenue will at least make up the grant funds and would enable the town to develop the site at its own pace.  The PARTF grant required completion of the site as a recreational tract within five (5) years.

Susan Boncek stated that Dare County would be happy to work with the town with the recreation site operations.  

Ms. Sommer stated that the town would definitely need a partner to operate the site.






CONSIDERATION OF

WAYS TO EXPRESS

TOWN’S

APPRECIATION

FOR HOUSES BUILT

USING NAGS HEAD

ARCHITECTURE


Subcommittee chair Peter Rascoe provided an update and said that he tried to come up with criteria that laymen could use to judge structures.  Explaining the process, he stated that the CAC sub-committee can determine who should be recognized and provide a list of nominations to the CAC no later than the September 2002, meeting.  At that time, the entire CAC Committee can make a decision as to who should be honored.  The presentation should take place at either the Board of Commissioners meeting or during the Festival of Thanksgiving opening ceremony.  He developed the following values for judging structures for consideration for residential structures:

1.  Front porch

2.  Roof

3.  Appearance of natural siding

4.  Roof pitch for entire structure

5.  Functional wood shutters

6.  Presence of dormers with residential structures – the full width of the house

7.  No more than 15% of structure as a glass or window area

8.  Traditional double-hung window design

9.  Catch-all category:  Overall appearance to include roof and shingles, color, non-period decorative items – these can add or subtract to the overall value.  

Mr. Rascoe stated that these values can be tweaked and possibly used toward commercial structures also.

Russell Lay agreed that with this recognition, other builders may also be encouraged.

It was suggested that the appearance awards be given by year; the Planning Department can determine the year structures were built.

CAC members thanked Mr. Rascoe for all his efforts.






MULTI-USE PATH

SAFETY
Rhonda Sommer reported that bids for the final phase of the multi-use path project were opened and RPC Contracting was awarded the contract.  The path is scheduled for completion prior to Memorial Day.  Path construction will begin the week following the annual Kelly’s St. Patrick’s Day Parade.






DECK/GRILL

SAFETY
Deputy Police Chief Wayne Byrum stated that a draft ordinance concerning regulations for grill safety is being researched by the Police Division.

Rhonda Sommer also noted that an article has been included in the next town newsletter concerning deck/grill safety.






NEW BUSINESS


New Planning Director – Tim Wilson

Rhonda Sommer introduced the town’s new Planning Director, Tim Wilson, to the CAC members. 

Trash/construction debris

Camille Lawrence expressed her concern about the amount of trash/construction debris in the town.  

Rhonda Sommer stated that Planning is monitoring the building sites and Public Works is in the right-of-way using the gator vehicle to assist in clean up efforts.  She also invited CAC members to borrow a “grabber” from Public Works if they would like to pick up trash in their neighborhoods.

Russell Lay noted that there appears to be a lot more commercial construction on the bypass which creates a lot of trash.  Ms. Sommer agreed and stated that Planning has been directed to pay more attention to the construction sites.

Recycling test project

Ms. Sommer reported that the recycling project in the town was a success; the tonnage and usage figures are higher than the national average in the test neighborhoods.  She also noted that the State budget problems may preclude participation in this project in the near future.

Linking west-side neighborhoods

Russell Lay asked about the linking of the west side neighborhoods.

Ms. Sommer stated that the Town Manager continues to work on this; some locations do not have connectivity and easements would need to be gained.  Wellfield Road is a town gravel road that runs behind most neighborhoods.  She also reported that Dare County is looking into installing wells along Wellfield Road and an issue has arisen concerning a possible conflict with the State concerning an asphalt road in proximity to the wells.

South Nags Head dredging project

Norm Chase asked about the recent South Nags Head dredging project. Ms. Sommer stated that 100 yards of sand was deposited on the beach and the quality of the sand was very acceptable to the Corps of Engineers.  Contrary to recent newspaper editorials, she reported that the sand, soon after it was hit by the sun, bleached out similar to the rest of the sand.

Nags Head Lines newsletter

Norm Chase suggested including a brief article in the upcoming newsletter concerning the appearance award project outlined by Peter Rascoe.   Ms. Sommer agreed with his suggestion.






ADJOURNMENT
MOTION:   Norm Chase made a motion to adjourn which passed unanimously.  The time was 9:45 a.m. 

________________________                    ____________________

Carolyn F. Morris, Town Clerk                    Date Approved
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